
UN COMMISION ON NARCOTIC 

DRUGS– SYSTEMATIC DOWNEY 

MILDEW—POPPY EXPO  
 

UNCND  

The 60th SESSION OF THE United Nations 

Commission on Narcotic Drugs was held in Vienna 

from 13th to 17th March 2017. Our new Executive 

Officer, Andrew Cameron, and our outgoing CEO, 

Keith Rice, joined with me in what proved to be a 

demanding but rewarding number of days.  

 

We were able to meet with various stakeholders 

including representatives from the major 

pharmaceutical companies and processing 

companies, delegates from other poppy growing 

countries, the International Narcotic Control Board 

(INCB) and relevant Department of Health officials.   

 

The 2016 INCB Report indicates that supply is 

closely aligned with demand with approximately 

15̚18 months supply on hand. The INCB 

estimates that 12 months supply is adequate 

safety stock to meet global seasonal fluctuations.   

 

The INCB-estimates for the coming season, 
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for 2017-18, however this will be determined once 

we commence negotiations with the processing 

companies over the next few weeks.  

 

We will provide a comprehensive report to 

growers following our meetings.  

 

 

Systemic Downy Mildew  

I am also pleased to announce that we have 

entered into an ARC Collaborative Research 

Agreement with UTAS/TIA, the State Government, 

the United States Department of Agriculture, 

Tasmanian Alkaloids and SunPharma, which will 

look at developing a risk management system for 

systemic downy mildew in poppies. PGT will 

contribute $50,000 over the next four years to this 

project. 

 

This four year research project will build upon the 

work previously undertaken. The projected 

outcomes will look at how to predict outbreaks, a 

soil testing protocol, and how to monitor airborne 

spores.  

 

Unfortunately, one of the processing companies 

withdrew its support at the last minute and I 

would like to thank Tasmanian Alkaloids and 

SunPharma for picking up the shortfall in funding 

created by this late withdrawal which will allow the 

programme to proceed.   

 

Poppy Expo  

Overleaf is the flyer for the Poppy Expo which will 

be run as part of the Precision Agriculture Expo 

2017 to be held on Thursday 20 April in Deloraine. 

This will include an update on the poppy mildew 

research, a look at the future of the industry, and 

what is best practice.  

 

 I encourage all growers to attend this important 

productivity Expo.  

Philip Loane 

President  
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